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In the framework of the IV Summit of the Americas, the General Coordination of the Forum for the Participation of Civil Society and the OAS Summits of the Americas Secretariat carried out a series of dialogues with representatives from different sectors with Ministers of Foreign Affairs and Heads of Delegations from the 34 OAS Member States. Those dialogues were held in Mar del Plata, Argentina on November 3, 2005, and were presided by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Argentina Mr. Rafael Bielsa, the OAS Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, and the Secretary of Foreign Affairs of Argentina, Ambassador Jorge Taiana.

MEETING OF THE MINISTERS OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS WITH CIVIL SOCIETY REPRESENTATIVES IN THE FRAMEWORK OF THE IV SUMMIT OF THE AMERICAS
The purpose of this meeting was to provide recommendations and encourage discussions on the IV Summit theme, the draft Declaration and the Plan of Action of Mar del Plata. This exchange of ideas was an important input for the leaders’ deliberations, and was useful in the adoption of policies and agreements on specific initiatives. The ministers and other delegates who participated in the dialogue recognized the significant value of promoting coordinated work between government institutions and civil society.
More than 200 civil society representatives participated in the meeting held in Mar del Plata, Argentina on November 3, 2005. The positive results of the dialogue helped to prioritize and focus the work of the Summit National Coordinators in regards to the consolidation of a democratic culture and the promotion of decent jobs. The views discussed at the meeting were significant tools to create new policies in the areas of creation of employment, democracy, human rights, and other important issues of the Summit. 

During the dialogue, civil society representatives presented the conclusions of several forums held to generate ideas for the IV Summit documents. The conclusions from the Gender Forum of the Americas, the Inter-American Forum of Afro descendants, the Young Entrepreneurs Forum, the Latin-American forum “Work and Fair Trade for a Total Democracy with Social Justice," and the Inter-American Forum of Science and Technology, among others, were presented. They facilitated a better understanding of the challenges and the reality of each of the subjects, and provided a broader analysis of the problems currently faced by the region.  

At his opening speech during the meeting, the OAS Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza, recognized how “important it is to continue opening spaces for cooperation and collaboration between Member States and civil society in the context of the Summits of the Americas Process” and to advance towards “an effective cooperation within the hemispheric agenda that symbolizes the need to reach consensus to confront the challenges of the Americas.”
The two hour session was moderated the by director of the Summits of the Americas Secretariat, Luis Alberto Rodríguez, and was a positive opportunity to provide recommendations and suggestions from those civil society organizations committed to the objectives established in the Summit Process and work in other areas of the inter-American agenda. For more information about the meeting visit the OAS civil society website: www.civil-society.oas.org.
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